Newsletter

Date: 29th November 2021 TRINITY ROAD PRIMARY SCHOOL www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk @TrinityRdPrim



Head Teacher's Message

Dear families,

I hope you enjoyed the longer weekend – the staff were very busy in school on Friday. Hopefully the children can see where they have been working their magic!

Saying Goodbye

It is very sad that I must share we are saying goodbye to some of our wonderful staff as they head off to new adventures.

Mrs Moore is leaving us at Christmas after 21 years at Trinity Road. Mrs. Moore has been a huge part of Trinity Road, teaching many children and supporting a lot of staff throughout her time with us. I know many of you will join me in celebrating the years of education, leadership and support Mrs. Moore has given to the school and wish her the very best for the new adventures she will be pursuing.

Miss Dalley, our Year 1 teacher, is also leaving us at the end of this term. Miss Dalley has been part of the staff team for 6 years. We wish Miss Dalley well and know you would also like to thank her for being part of our school journey.

Mr Dove has been part of our cleaning team for just over 9 years. Mr Dove is retiring at the end of November. He has continually given his all to the school, working with a sense of pride. He will be greatly missed by the whole team.

Mrs. Martin is currently working as a Teaching Assistant and will be leaving the school in December. Mrs. Martin has been part of our staff team before and is now leaving to return to a nursery setting. We wish her the best of luck.

Mrs Henderson, one of our Speech & Language Therapists is leaving us at Christmas. She has worked with us as our Speech & Language Therapist for 14 years and was permanently based here at the school from the NHS. Everyone wishes Mrs. Henderson all the best setting up her own business and continuing her work with children and young people.

Pantomime - Wednesday 8th December Years 1 - 6

Children in years 1-6 will be heading to the Pantomime on Wednesday 8th December. If you would like your child to have a snack, please provide them with a small **nut-free** snack and a drink (not fizzy and no glass bottles).

The children will be carrying their snack and drink themselves so please make sure you do not pack too much, and you provide a bag for them to carry it in.

We will be walking to the Pantomime and back again – therefore please make sure your child has a suitable warm, waterproof jacket and shoes they can walk a distance in. Normal uniform is required on this visit.

Children in our Reception Classes will be staying back at school and will have a theatre group performance.

Face Coverings and Lateral Flow Testing

Please read the school's correspondence to ensure you are up to date and compliant with the changes to the COVID requirements. I have sent an additional letter out to you today about this. Thank you to you all who are doing your twice weekly Lateral Flow Tests at home. This is enabling us all to work together to keep everyone safe.

Christmas Events

Please keep an eye out for the dates and times of our Christmas Events that we are holding in the last three weeks of term. There is lots going on we would love to see as many of you at possible at our events. Here is a summary for your diary.

Friday 3rd December – Christmas Market (after school)

Wednesday 8th December – Years 1-6 Pantomime

Friday 10th December – Christmas Jumper Day (£1) & Christmas Performance (after school)

Monday 13th December to Friday 17th December – Santa Fun Run

Wednesday 15th December – Christmas Dinner Day

Have a super week everyone.

N. Outrewaite

Natasha Outhwaite

Headteacher







Our schools attendance target is 96.5%

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% Good ~ 96.1—98.5%

Could do better ~ 96% and below

Last weeks attendance was 94.3%

Crystal	Good	
Sapphire	Could do better	
Topaz	Could do better	
Moonstone	Could do better	
Amethyst	Could do better	
Diamond	Outstanding	
Opal	Good	
Jet	Outstanding	
Jade	Could do better	
Ruby	Could do better	
Emerald	Could do better	
Turquoise	Could do better	

Team Points

CONGRATULATIONS TO THOSE WHO HAVE REACHED 50+ TEAM POINTS

50 team points

Sapphire Class

Samuel Naylla

Calida Aryahi

Kingsley Evan

Finn Florance

Ania Sebastian

Amelia Grace

Edie Charlotte

Lucas Hazel

Jacob

Chloe

Daniel

Hanah

Quazi

Paisley

Austin

Frederick

Tianna

Edward



Week 2



LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK

Year 1 and 2 changes to classes—Year 1 and 2 only

Covid-19 Update—All year groups

All letters can be found on the school website:

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk

Super Writer & Learning Star certificates

The table below shows who the awards were won by this week. The certificates will be sent home one week after they are awarded. The Respect badges are given to the children every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children.

Class	Learning Star	Super Writer	Respect	
	Award	Award	Badge	
Crystal	Eleanor	Harry	Alfie	
Sapphire	Naylaa	Sebastian	Finn	
Moonstone	Alfie	Nellie	James	
Topaz	Ryan	Freddie	Aditi	
Amethyst	Sophia	Laila-Grace	Indigo	
Diamond	Felicity	Lily	Isabel	
Opal	Casey	Harvey	Isla	
Jet	Vinnie	Simao	Teddy	
Jade	lker	Thamogna Emma		
Ruby	Gibson	Harley	Richie	
Emerald	Raissa	Matthew	Lauren	
Turquoise	Ethan	Oscar	Aoife	

Please note:

Respect Badges—please ensure that the respect badge is returned to school for the next child the following week. We have now run out of spares in the office. If you have any at home please return them to the office.

TERM DATES * denotes new

Date	Time	Event	Information
30/11/2021	In school time	Flu immunisa- tions	Consent forms have been sent home via email, please complete online
03/12/2021	After school	FoT Christmas Market	Information sent home
07/12/2021*	In school time	Teddy Olympics	Selected pupils in Year 1— Letters have been sent
08/12/2021*	In school time	EYFS Christmas Party	Reception children only— Party clothes can be worn all day.
08/12/2021	In school time	Pantomime at Civic Theatre	Years 1 to 6 only—more information to follow
10/12/2021	In school time	Save the Chil- dren—Christmas jumper day	
10/12/2021	4pm—Children return to school	Christmas Per- formance	Please see the Headteacher's Message— Performance starts at 4.30
15/12/2021	In school time	Christmas Din- ner Day	Letter has been sent home, only complete the slip if opting out
15/12 — 17/12/2021	In school time	Santa Fun Run	
17/12/2021		Last day in school	



Friends of Trinity

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Trinity Road Christmas Market 3rd December 2021



If you would like to book into Santa's Grotto please follow this link: https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/209699706467

Grand Raffle Draw

Please return your tickets to the office this week to be in with a chance of winning

